
Beloit Rifle Club Monthly Meeting 

June 6, 2018 at 7:00 pm 

Meeting at Beloit Rifle Club 
 

Call to order by the President – Julie Wagoner 

 

Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag  

 

Roll Call of Board Members – Rob Lowery    Quorum:  42/50 

  

Secretary's Report – May minutes – Rob Lowery   Motion (Jeff Stevens) Second 

(Everett Bennett). Voted and Approved. 

 Post on web page after approval.  

 

Treasurer's Report – Joe Peake     Motion to accept (Charlie Brown) 

 Second (Jeff Stevens) Voted and Approved. 

  

 

Board Member Reports: 
Archery – Ed Lang       Six more sections of fence done. 

Benchrest (BR-50) – Dennis Munn    Match this Saturday at 8 am. 

Benchrest (Center Fire) – Paul Schuler    The holes that are being cut in the 

 Styrofoam needs to stop. 

Black Powder Lodge – Harley Whitt    Last shoot was rained out. Next 

 shoot is the 23
rd

. Not shooting the 3
rd

 Sunday. The fourth Saturday is the Sgt York 

 match. 

Black Powder Cartridge – Don Rotzoll    Shoot this Sunday. More interest 

 in the long-range shooting. 

Chief Range Officer – Lee Thompson    NO REPORT 

Civilian Marksmanship (CMP) / Air Rifle – Pete Taylor 6 people showed for the match on 

 the 20
th

 May and the next match is the 17
th

 of June. Motion was made (Pete Taylor) that 

CMP and High Power have priority on the back range. Second (Larry Abbott). Discussion was 

 made. Vote Failed. Air rifle is going strong.  Scores are going up and the kids are 

 getting better. Leahbell Schmitt was recognized and received and national award for the 

 4-position shoot. 

Conservation – Jim Shickles     NO REPORT 

Cowboy Action – Mike Kobelt     State Championship 110 register 

 shooters. Over 30 were women. Next shoot is in two weeks. 

Defense Range – Tim Keinbaum     3
rd

 Thursdays for the steel 

 challenge shoots. Set up at 4 pm and Shooting to begin at 5 pm. Fee is $5 a gun and you 

 can shoot as many classes as you want. 

Grounds Keeper – Roger Hager     Grass is growing. Sod added to 

 the Trap range, turned out great. 

High Power Rifle – Dave Fatino     NO REPORT 

Historian – Al Wendorf      NO REPORT 



Hunter Ed / Firearm Safety – Jeff Stevens   State of Wisconsin DNR wardens 

 are out of the hunter ed business.  

Membership – Jon Nortemann     4 or 5 new applications turned in. 

Multi-gun – Kyle Schliem      Fees turned in for last two 

 matches. 14 shooters for last match. June 24
th

 next match. 

NRA Instruction / Youth – Robby Personette   138 kids for the youth shooting 

 sports. Precision rifle class. 15 members took the class. Thoughts of doing another class. 

 Marine Corps Poolee shoot volunteers needed possibly 150 shooters. 

Pistol – Larry Radant      First shoot was Thursday night. 

 15 shooters. 

Publicity – Charles Beeler      NO REPORT 

Range Construction – Wally Marshall    2 works since last meeting were 

 on the trap range. Repaired holes in the flexcore. Thanks to the 35 members that helped 

 with the trap range. 

Rules – Fred Baxter       Multi-gun shoot was observed. 

 Badges were not worn by some members. It was discussed the badges have to be worn. 

 Question regarding the survey, Fred Baxter never got the email. Jean used the mass e

 mail system to email to approximately 800 members. The survey link is also up on the 

 Club Website. Email will be sent again to Fred from Julie. 

Silhouette – Steve Schmaltz     Outdoor season began in May. 7-

 10 shooters each night. One Saturday NRA sanctioned match. June 23
rd

 is the next 

 match. Fees turned in.  

Technical Director – Brad Mueller    Website is good. New shoots for 

 the steel target please send in. 

Trap – Jeff Goode       Concrete grid for the trap range is 

 done.  Thanks to the volunteers for making it happen. Project came in well under budget! 

Wednesday Morning – Chuck Sauber    NO REPORT 

 

Committee Updates 

 
 Investment – NO REPORT 
 Long Term Planning / Capital Improvements – Survey is open to June 30th. There are 475 

responses at this time. 

 Holster / Draw – More Planning  
 Financial Oversite Committee – Committee consist of Dave Steenblock, Charlie E Brown and 

Paul Schuler. Had a meeting last Saturday. Follow up meeting this month. Would like the 
chairman to have access to electronic financial information. View Only. Motion (Dave 
Steenblock) Second (Everett Bennett). Discussion was done. Voted and Approved.  
 

 

Old Business  

 

 No Old Business noted. 

New Business 



 
 Range Orientation on June 10. 

◦ Discipline Heads please be there. 

▪ Discuss Ranges SOP 

▪ Safety 

▪ Discipline activities. 

 Hononegah Archery’s request for donation. Motion to donate $100 (Mike Kobelt) Second (Brad 

Mueller) Discussion made. Voted and Approved. 

 Rick Hartman – His daughter would like volunteers to help his daughter to move his belongings. 

 Reloading class - Everett Bennett would like to put on a metal cartridge reloading class to the 

about 10 people. Motion for approval (Everett Bennett) Second (Mike Kobelt). Discussion. 

Voted and Approved. 

 Limiting membership – Discussion regarding to possibly limiting our membership. (Paul 

Schuler).  

 Open qualifications for 500-meter range to children of members. (14 years of age to 18 years 

old) This will be on a trial basis. The parent will always be with the child while there. Second 

(Kyle Schliem) Discussion. This is for one month, (Chad’s son). Voted and Approved. 

 Discussion was had about the anonymous letter regarding the holster draw.  

 Friends of the NRA raffle tickets. 

 

 

Meeting Adjourned 

 


